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Department of Health Care Policy and Financing 
1570 Grant Street 
Denver, CO  80203 

January 2, 2018 

 
The Honorable Millie Hamner, Chair 
Joint Budget Committee 
200 East 14th Avenue, Third Floor 
Denver, CO  80203 
 
 
Dear Representative Hamner: 
 
Enclosed please find the Department of Health Care Policy and Financing’s statutory report to the 
Joint Budget Committee on the Medicaid Management Systems (MMIS) roll forward authority.  
 
Section 25.5-4-211, C.R.S. requires the Department to report by January 2nd to the Joint Budget 
Committee the amount of the appropriation from the prior fiscal year for MMIS systems changes 
that remains available for the current fiscal year and the purpose for which the moneys are being 
used. 
 
If you require further information or have additional questions, please contact the Department’s 
Legislative Liaison, Zach Lynkiewicz, at Zach.Lynkiewicz@state.co.us or 720-854-9882. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tom Massey 
Interim Executive Director 
 
 
Enclosure(s): 2018 MMIS Roll-forward Authority 
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Cc: Senator Kent Lambert, Vice-chair, Joint Budget Committee  
Representative Bob Rankin, Joint Budget Committee  
Representative Dave Young, Joint Budget Committee 
Senator Kevin Lundberg, Joint Budget Committee 

 Senator Dominick Moreno, Joint Budget Committee  
 John Ziegler, Staff Director, JBC 

Eric Kurtz, JBC Analyst 
Henry Sobanet, Director, Office of State Planning and Budgeting 
Bettina Schneider, Budget Analyst, Office of State Planning and Budgeting 
Legislative Council Library   
State Library   
John Bartholomew, Finance Office Director, HCPF 
Gretchen Hammer, Health Programs Office Director, HCPF 
Chris Underwood, Health Information Office Director, HCPF 
Dr. Judy Zerzan, Client and Clinical Care Office Director, HCPF 
Jed Ziegenhagen, Community Living Office Director, HCPF 
Rachel Reiter, External Relations Division Director, HCPF 
Zach Lynkiewicz, Legislative Liaison, HCPF 
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The Department of Health Care Policy and Financing rolled forward unspent FY 2016-17 funds 
appropriated for the purpose of administering the Medicaid Management Information System 
(MMIS). This roll forward has express legislative intent per Section 25.5-4-211, C.R.S. (added to 
statute by HB 13-1281). This statute requires the Department to report to the Joint Budget 
Committee regarding the roll forward on or before January 1st of each year.  This report is 
intended to fulfill this requirement by stating below the amount of funds rolled forward from 
FY 2016-17 to FY 2017-18 and the purpose for which the funds are being used. 
 
 

FY 2016-17 MMIS Unexpended Funds Rolled Forward to FY 2017-18 
Long Bill Line Item Total Funds General Fund Cash Funds Federal Funds 

(1) Executive Director’s Office; (C) Information Technology Contracts and Projects 

Medicaid Management 
Information System 
Maintenance and Projects 

$5,973,504 $447,236 $119,280 $5,406,988

Medicaid Management 
Information System 
Reprocurement Contracts 

$11,898,799 $896,736 $0 $11,002,063

Medicaid Management 
Information System 
Reprocurement Contracted 
Staff 

$0 $0 $0 $0

 
 
The roll forward funding will be used in FY 2017-18 primarily for costs related to the continued 
enhancements, design and development of systems in the Department’s new MMIS which was 
implemented on March 1, 2017. This has been a multi-year project involving multiple vendors for 
the core MMIS (otherwise referred to as “Colorado interChange”), the Business Intelligence Data 
Management (BIDM) system, and the Pharmacy Benefits Management System (PBMS) and is now 
in the operational stage of the system.  The MMIS Information Reprocurement Contracted Staff 
line item was eliminated in the FY 2017-18 Long Bill.  FY 2017-18 is the final year of the MMIS 
Reprocurement Contracts line item.   
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